Barry County Democratic Party April Chairs Report

Highlights from Barry County (Chris Bush)
1. Under "Good and Welfare" - Several Barry County Democrats attended a public discussion facilitated by the Michigan High-speed Internet (MIHI) Office, to give the state our opinions on what is needed to help bring broadband out to more of our rural areas.  The MIHI Office is holding 30 of these meetings throughout the state, then compiling the information into a report which will be available for review and comment.  See https://www.michigan.gov/leo/bureaus-agencies/mihi for more information.  These meetings fall under the MI Connected Future link on that page.  The MIHI Office can supply a "Community Meeting in a Box" so you can facilitate your own meetings with local groups.  (Chris Bush is willing to run through one of these with interested CD2 members; she's also approaching the Rural Caucus about this opportunity.)
2. The Barry County Democrats' April meeting will have several speakers:  Linda Pell, from the Calhoun County Democrats, will discuss her county's experience with the Rural Power Lab program, to which Barry County has applied this year; Cory King, our MDP Project 83 coordinator, will be with us to introduce himself and hear more about our activities; and Jayson Bussa, the editor for the Hastings Banner, will talk about what it means to be an editor for a small-town newspaper and how our party can get more articles and LTEs printed in the weekly paper.
3.  Part of our fundraising efforts include approaching friends and family who live outside of the county, as well as businesses we frequent, and we are seeing some success in getting contributions.  We'll report on that outcome in a future district meeting.
